The September 24, 2024 Regular Meeting (rescheduled from September 3, 2024) of the Cogan
House Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Howard Fry, with
Supervisor Lori Douglass attending. Pledge of Allegiance was given with a moment of silence for
the passing of Supervisor Daniel L. Roupp. Approximately 17 residents attended.

Public Comment there was none.

The Supervisors reviewed the August 6, 2024 Minutes, Bill List and Treasurer’s Report with no
comment. Supervisor Douglass made a motion to accept, Chairman Fry seconded, voted 2 -0
MC. Darla K asked what the invoice from Farmer Boy was for the Secretary advised was for all
the hydroseeding on Cogan House Road.

Correspondence was received from Lycoming County Board of Reassessment that they are
proceeding with the reassessment this year and somebody will be coming to the resident’s
home. The salt contract was awarded to Cargill again with a price of $74.75 for Lycoming
County. PennDot was advising of the detour for SR 4001 going to Waterville however it has sent
been opened. The taxes for the PA Game Commission were raised from $1.20 to $2.40 in some
cases which would double what we would receive. The township received the Fire Relief
Allocation of $7,607.35 which will be split between Morris VF and Trout Run VF. An email
received from Range Resources advising that there will be no more heavy truck traffic or any
fracking in the future only maintenance vehicles on Post Road. They would like to cut the berm
where they used it for staging of the trucks. The Supervisors would take it under advisement.
EMA/HAZAROUS MITIGATION: There was none.

Roadmasters Report: Employee Bill M. advised that mowing is almost completed. EQT is looking
to stockpile 2A Subbase at the township and also some rock from the Fulkerson pad.

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Letters of intent was from Range Resources advising that drilting will start on the Laurel Hilt 17-
22 & 17H-20H Pad.

Option for Public Comment given again. Tom S asked about the dirt and stone from the pad
what it was Chairman Fry said was 2 A subbase and other is just rock but it cannot be given to
Residents and the owner of the pad. Residents concerned with the Commissioners allowing the
multi housing initiative that Gov Shapiro signed into law.

Supervisor Douglass made a motion to adjourn 6:30 PM Chairman Fry seconded MC Meeting
adjourned.
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